

Address:

OPEN BIBLE BAPTIST CHURCH ROSAL ST. LUMANGBAYAN CALAPAN CITY, ORIENTAL MINDORO 5200 PHILIPPINES

Missionary Lemuel Pagcu

d_antcp82r@yahoo.com

(011) 63-917-702-8010)

Find us on Facebook OBBC Mandaluyong@ gmail.com

OBBC Mandaluyong

September 01, 2023



3rd Quarter MISSION REPORT

Dear Pastor & Church,

CHURCH UPDATES

- *US VISA GRANTED
- *Profession Sunday
- * Youth Camp
- * Unity Games
- * New Mission Work

Praise God, after nearly 14 years, I'll be able to comeback and visit your country again! Thank God for an answered prayer because my US Visa was granted a month ago. I miss you so much! I'm so grateful for our partnership in the ministry through the years. I'm so excited to see you again and personally express my sincere gratitude for your love, prayers, and support toward our mission work.

My stay there in your country would be short limited. Since I don't have a US phone yet, I'm sending this letter ahead of me so that I may formally and humbly request if I could come and be with you on OCTOBER 29, 2023, SUNDAY MORNING SERVICE. I hope that this petition would be granted.



Once a year, we hold our I OVE MY PROFESSION SUNDAY to remind us that we should honor the Lord even in our work places.

Highlights in our mission field:

Meanwhile, here are some recent updates from our ministry here in the capital city of the Philippines. We've had our **Professional Sunday** wherein people came to church on that specific day in their work clothes. We talked about how we can honor the Lord with our professions and influence more our colleagues to bring them to Christ. That day, I've preached about becoming an intentional worker and a kingdom builder for the Lord.



Eric Kaufman, resource speaker



New Tribe Missions Staff



Sunday School kids

Our **cell group ministry** is also growing. We keep on training new leaders. Our teens also attended a **youth camp** just before they go back to school. It was a great time of refreshment and spiritual blessings. Our **newly opened mission work in Sta. Rosa, Laguna** (an hour south from the capital) is also slowly growing. We have now 15 regular residents from that area. Just last week, we held a Unity Games to strengthen the bond of those matured Christians and newly converted ones. Early next year, we will commission a local pastor to lead and continue that mission work.







Unity Games between our home church and mission work



We hold our worship service in our new mission work inside a WalterMart Mall

Finally, I'm glad for to see my father preached again last Sunday in my home church. He has been on dialysis twice a week for months now. He is so excited for my trip back to US.

My dear brothers and sisters in Christ, I'm looking forward to seeing and spending time with you.

You could reach me thru this:

Email: lemuelpagcu29@gmail.com

Facebook: Lemuel Pagcu

Your Missionary and Protesting Classey